





18 July 2025

Dear Parents & Carers

Following recent feedback from parents and carers, we have reviewed our current uniform expectations, specifically the requirement for branded PE tops and shorts/leggings. We understand there have been concerns raised about cost and accessibility, and we would like to sincerely apologise that our initial consultation process on this matter was not carried out as thoroughly as it should have been.

As a result of this review and in response to your feedback, we will be undertaking further consultation with parent and carers in the Autumn term. This consultation will provide a full list of our proposed uniform requirements, together with cost of any branded items and where these can be purchased from.

In the meantime, parents and carers can choose to purchase either branded tops and shorts/leggings from Rawcliffes/Smart Uniforms or plain (unbranded) tops and PE shorts/leggings from a retailer of your choice for your children. Our aim is to ensure that all students can participate comfortably in PE lessons without families facing unnecessary financial pressure.

The plain shorts must still meet our uniform standards: they should be black in colour, of appropriate length, and suitable for physical activity.

We value your input and are committed to ensuring our uniform policy remains inclusive, affordable, and supportive of our school values. Thank you for your continued support and understanding.

If you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us at contactus@themfg.co.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Alexandra Fuller

Principal